
 

February 23, 2016 

 

Barcy F. McNeal, Secretary  
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor 
Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793 
 

Re: Change in Boundary between the Fort Recovery Exchange of Frontier North Inc. and the Rossburg Exchange of 
CenturyLink.  

 

Case No. 16-0431-TP-ACB 

 

Dear Ms. McNeal: 

Frontier North, Inc. and CenturyLink (the "Joint Applicants") propose a boundary change for the Fort Recovery exchange 
of Frontier North Inc. and the Rossburg exchange of CenturyLink. This application is being filed pursuant to Ohio 
Administrative Code §4901:1-6-32(B). Joint applicants will work with the Commission Staff to revise the topographical 
maps to reflect a change in a small section of the Frontier Fort Recovery exchange into the Rossburg exchange of 
CenturyLink. This change is per a customer request and will accommodate the one address included in this request. . 

This boundary change affects an area North of County Rd 705 at the intersection of Riegle-Bell Rd. Set forth below is the 
proposed boundary change: 

• The southern boundary line of Frontier’s Fort Recovery exchange to be moved 800 feet north from its current 
location at the intersection of County Rd. 705 and Riegle-Bell Rd, to incorporate the existing residence located at 
14558 Riegle-Bell Rd. (See enclosed map) so that this area is incorporated into the CenturyLink Rossburg 
exchange. 

 

The Joint Applicants are in concurrence with this change, and confirm that this change will not adversely affect the service 
being furnished to any existing subscriber.   

If you have any questions about this filing, please do not hesitate to call. 

 

/s/ Cassandra Cole       /s/ __Josh Motzer__________ 

Cassandra Cole        Josh Motzer 

Manager - Frontier North Inc.  Director – State Legislative & Regulatory Affairs 
CenturyLink  

(740) 383-0490 (614) 221-5354 

cassandra.cole@ftr.com      Josh.motzer@centurylink.com 
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